Monday, May 7, 2018
In Second Floor Conference Room at 6:30 P.M.
All members were present.  
Also in attendance was:  Mayor Lisa Baldelli-Hunt, Director Mathews & Solicitor DeSimone.
Participating in the discussion was:  Laity Nyabally & Stephen Tavernier.

Motion was made by Councilman Fagnant seconded by Councilwoman Murray to dispense with the regular order of business and take up item #3.
Subject matter discussed was:  Discussion regarding property on Elmore Street.
· Resident looking for Lot #113 to be donated to merge existing lot

· Owner has maintained & cleaned said lot
· What was cost to obtain right of redemption

Subject matter discussed was:  Discussion and/or presentations regarding Fifth Avenue School.

· RI Gambian Association, 2100 Gambians in Woonsocket

· Hosted 23 events in 2017; looking for an established location
· Stephen Tavernier – 14 1-bedroom residential units

· Has rehabbed numerous projects in City

· Immediate construction (9-month project)

Upon motion of Councilman Fagnant and seconded by Councilman Cournoyer it is voted that the meeting be and it is hereby adjourned at 7:02 P.M.

Attest:



Christina Harmon-Duarte


City Clerk

